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9 December 2022 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 

End of Term Update 
 
We hope this letter finds you well.  We would just like to say a massive congratulations to your 
daughter for her consistent hard work, attitude to learning and resilience this term.   
 
Year 7 have transitioned to life in secondary school extraordinarily well.  We have had lots of fun 
so far this year at the Year 7 disco (including some questionable dance moves by tutors), Whole 
School Curriculum Day where students were taking part in languages and RS activities and the 
inter-house netball competition.  Within PSHE this year, students have been covering healthy 
relationships, hygiene and bullying.  After the holidays students will be learning about how our 
bodies change and puberty.  Year 7 have also spent time this week writing festive cards back to 
their primary schools, wishing them a happy holiday and letting them know what we have been 
doing this term.   
 
To thank the Year Group for being so fantastic, on Tuesday 13 December 2022, we will be having 
a hot chocolate & board games reward afternoon.  This is due to the brilliant attitude, hard work 
and resilience Year 7 have shown this term.  Your daughter is invited to bring in any board games 
they may like to play with peers and friends, this can include card games such as Uno too.  
Electronic consoles (such as Nintendo Switch) are not allowed.  Students will be allowed to keep 
their board games in their form rooms or lockers until we start the fun after lunch.  Please note 
that your daughter will be responsible for looking after the board game she brings in on this day, 
we cannot take responsibility for missing pieces or damage.  
 
As a reminder, on Wednesday 14 December 2022 students finish early at 1.10pm.  Our last day of 
term is Friday 16 December 2022 where students will be dismissed at approximately 12.30pm. 
 
We hope you have a lovely break and get to enjoy a well-deserved rest.  We look forward to 
seeing your daughter again in January, ready to learn and challenge herself even more.   
 
Yours faithfully 

      
 
Mr S Garnham       Miss S Thornley 
Head of Year 7     Senior Assistant Head/Head of Lower School 
 


